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Chairwoman Warren, Vice Chairman Titus, Ranking Member Corson, and Members of the 
Senate Committee on Judiciary, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on SB 242 which proposes to require all 
contingency fee contracts for legal services executed on behalf of a political subdivision be 
approved by the Attorney General. 
 
The Kansas Creditor Attorney Association is an organization of lawyers providing debt 
collection services to political subdivisions of Kansas under contingency contracts. Our 
members recover millions of dollars of unpaid debts, fees, fines, and restitution for taxpayers. 
 
Our concern with SB 242 arises from the belief that the bill greatly underestimates the sheer 
magnitude of contracts that would flow to the Attorney General’s oUice for review if enacted. 
The following is a list of all political subdivisions covered by SB 242 and, where easily obtained 
from public sources, the number of each type of political subdivision. 
 

 
 
 



 
 
Most, if not all, of these political subdivisions has a contingency fee collection contract and 
many have multiple contingency fee contracts let out at any time covering diUerent types of 
services with the total number of contingency fee collection contracts throughout the state 
numbering in the thousands. 
 
The fiscal note for this bill optimistically estimates that no additional Attorney General staU 
would be required to handle this significant workload and just $5,000 for storage expenses. If 
this bill were to be enacted without amendment, that estimate would be crushed instantly 
under a mountain of contingency fee collection contracts from the thousands of political 
subdivisions throughout the state. 
 
We believe that the legal services our members provide to political subdivisions, as well as the 
contractual arrangements for those services, are not the central focus of this legislation. A 
straightforward amendment to exclude contingency fee collection contracts for recovering 
unpaid debts, fees, fines, and restitution would address our concerns. This change would also 
protect the Attorney General’s oUice from the unintended consequences of an overly broad bill. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Larry N. Zimmerman 
larry@z2law.com 


